


proposal to sell of the entire Evans Head Memorial Aerodrome for $2.5 million without the
sale coming to public tender. This proposed sale has raised concern in the community about
the realisation of the full value of council’s limited assets.

The proposal for a SRV from council was an “all-or-none” proposal with no opportunity given
to us to determine priorities. | note that the information sent to us by the General Manager
in November was different from the final proposal which went to council on the 18" of
February for which we had only 4 days for review, hardly a decent time to review the
application particularly if you live at Evans Head where council offices are closed on Fridays
meaning we have to wait until Monday to see council business papers for Tuesday. | note
that council signed off on the reports on which the SRV is based on the same day that it
agreed to the SRV, the 18" of February , 6 days before the application to IPART closed.
Where was the time for adequate community consultation about its final proposal?

Council’s application for an SRV demands close scrutiny with regard to the evidence it uses
to support its claims. In my view council has done a very poor job of communication with
the community and has failed to tell us about the cumulative impacts of its proposal
particularly for Evans Head where our property values will create a much higher rates
burden than for other parts of the council area. | believe council’s application for an SRV
should be rejected.

Yours sincerely

Mrs Betty Hyde






